
NATIONWIDE TOUR STORYLINES – Week of April 30th 
 
 

STADION CLASSIC AT UGA 
May 3-6 

University of Georgia Golf Course, Athens, Ga. 
Purse: $550,000  First Prize: $99,000 

2011 Champion: Russell Henley (amateur) 
156 players 

8th of 27 events 
 
 

FAMILY AFFAIR FOR THE LISTS – Four-time Vanderbilt University All-American and 2004 U.S. 
Amateur runner-up (to Ryan Moore  at Winged Foot GC) Luke List  took a giant step toward 
earning his PGA TOUR card on Sunday when he won the South Georgia Classic presented by 
First State Bank & Trust Co. by two shots over Brian Stuard .  The 27-year-old captured his first 
Nationwide Tour title in his third year on Tour (72nd start), with his parents, grandparents and 
girlfriend in the gallery.  Upon accepting the winner’s trophy, List proudly dedicated the win to his 
grandfather, who introduced him to the game.  He also was able to present his dad with the best 
of birthday gifts a day early. A $112,500 check jumped List from No. 13 on the money list to No. 
2.  The super-long hitting List enjoys a lead of almost 10 yards over No. 2 Tag Ridings  in the 
Driving Distance stat (323.4 yard average). 
 
WIN NO. 329 – Jason Dufner ’s first win on Sunday at the Zurich Classic of New Orleans was the 
329th PGA TOUR win by a former Nationwide Tour member.  Dufner outlasted fellow Tour alum 
Ernie Els  on the second hole of a sudden-death playoff.  The Auburn University grad earned 
PGA TOUR access twice through the Nationwide Tour (2003, 2006).      
 
TOUGH ACT TO FOLLOW – With then UGA student Russell Henley  taking home the trophy, 
last year’s Stadion Classic at UGA will be a tough one to top.  Henley has since turned pro and 
accepted the Nationwide Tour membership that came with his win. The recently-turned 23-year-
old from Macon, Ga. will be joined in this year’s field by former Bulldog teammates Hudson 
Swafford and Richard Scott  as well as Bulldogs Paul Claxton, Scott Parel and Justin Bolli .  
Scott, a conditional player, received one of the tournament’s sponsor exemptions but did not 
need it after he earned a spot in the field via his top-25 finish (T4) in Valdosta.  Henley secured a 
two-shot victory last May to become only the second amateur to win a Nationwide Tour event.  
Later in July another teammate (and still amateur at the time), Harris English,  won the 
Nationwide Children’s Hospital Invitational at Ohio State University.  Henley is off to a slow start 
in 2012 (91st on the money list), but perhaps a return to Athens will kick start his quest for a 2013 
PGA TOUR card. 
 
MONDAY SUCCESS – Three Monday qualifiers from the South Georgia Classic earned a spot in 
this week’s Stadion Classic field as a result of their top-25 finishes in Valdosta – Kevin Foley  
(T7), Justin Peters  (T18) and David Skinns  (T18).  A fourth, former Stanford University All-
American Sihwan (She-wan) Kim , bogeyed the 72nd hole to finish T27 and miss by a shot.  
 
FROSH / SOPH TO REPRESENT UGA GOLF TEAM  – Freshman Nicholas Reach  and 
sophomore Brian Carter  will represent the University of Georgia golf team in the Stadion Classic 
based on their season-long college play. The pair finished 1-2 in team scoring averages this year.  
Reach, who is from the Scranton, Pa. area, is no stranger to the Nationwide Tour. He played in 
the 2008 and 2009 Northeast Pennsylvania Classic and last year’s Melwood Prince George’s 
County (Md.) Open as a result of winning last spring’s inaugural Sage Valley Junior Invitational in 
which he shot a first-round 62. Carter is from nearby Augusta, Ga. and appeared in seven 
tournaments, with his highest finishes being a 3rd, 7th and 13th in the recent SEC Championship.  
Last year, Russell Henley and Harris English  represented the Dawgs based on their season-



leading scoring averages. One of this year’s professional contestants, Hudson Swafford , missed 
out on the second spot by .09. 
 
22 SOLID YEARS IN BETWEEN  – Two-time U.S. Open champion (1993, 1998) Lee Janzen  
made his first start in a Nationwide Tour event in Valdosta last week since playing twice in the 
Tour’s inaugural year of 1990.  The 47-year-old missed the cut by three, shooting 74-73.   Janzen 
won the 1995 PLAYERS Championship and has career earnings approaching $16 million. 
 
VETERAN’S PERSPECTIVE  – Skip Kendall  shared the following observation when asked by 
Gary D’Amato  of Kendall’s hometown Milwaukee Journal to identify a potential star on the 
Nationwide Tour: “Bio Kim .  This kid is going to be a superstar.  He’s got all the physical tools it 
takes and more.  It’s really what’s inside of you, how you use your head.  Physically, he’s a 
superstar…I’m real high on him.”  In February, Kendall was paired with Kim the first two days at 
the Tour’s season opener in Bogotá, Colombia, an event the Wisconsinite won.  Kim, a native of 
Seoul, South Korea, was 20 years of age and the youngest member of the PGA TOUR last year.  
Despite missing 15 of 25 cuts, Kim demonstrated his potential recording five top-25 finishes.  He 
had his best finish of the year two weeks ago (T5/TPC Stonebrae Championship) and is currently 
33rd on the money list. 
 
CBS SPECIAL / MAY 5th – Four prominent Nationwide Tour alumni will be among seven players 
featured in PGA TOUR 2012: Portraits presented by Mercedes-Benz.  Bubba Watson, Webb 
Simpson, Kyle Stanley and Keegan Bradley  will join Rory McIlroy, Dustin Johnson and 
Hunter Mahan  in the CBS special that airs this Saturday at 2 p.m. ET.  Produced by PGA TOUR 
Entertainment, Portraits looks into the world of these rising young stars and examines their 
overall impact on golf, sports and popular culture.   
 
DID YOU KNOW?  – Recent Masters winner and 2005 Nationwide Tour graduate Bubba Watson  
played for Coach Chris Haack  and the UGA Bulldogs in the early 2000s, then made the effort to 
complete his degree requirements in Consumer Electronics in the summer of 2008. 
 
BIRTHDAY BOYS – Celebrating birthdays in Athens this week are Camilo Beneditti  (2nd/33), 
D.J. Brigman  (3rd/36), Travis Hampshire  (5th/31), Cameron Percy  (5th/38), Bubba Dickerson  
(6th/31) and Aron Price  (6th/30). 
 
NEXT WEEK – There is no Nationwide Tour event opposite next week’s PLAYERS 
Championship.  The Tour heads to Greenville, S.C. the following week (May 17-20) for the 21st 
playing of the popular BMW Charity Pro-Am presented by SYNNEX Corporation, which will be 
held over three courses in Greenville and nearby Spartanburg. 
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For the latest information, scores and updates on the Nationwide Tour visit 
www.pgatourmedia.com 

 
Media and fans can also follow the Tour on Twitter (http://twitter.com/nationwidetour ) and  

Facebook (www.Facebook.com/NationwideTour)  

 
 
 
 


